## **WORTH TOWNSHIP MINUTES**

May 16, 2025

The Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, Fred Brezel, called the meeting to order at 11:00 am Present were Vice-Chairman Gene Reeher, Brian McMurdy, Shari Kreutz, and John Martin. The special meeting was called to amend the awarded Stone bids on Tuesday, May 6, 2025. An error was made reading the submitted bid by McClymonds Transit.

Bids were read again:

Allegheny Mineral		
300 Tons 1B	\$32.00	\$35.50
200 Tons 2A	\$19.10	\$22.60
100 Tons R-4	\$21.50	\$25.00
100 Tons #1 Limestone	\$21.50	\$25.00
McClymonds		
<b>300 Tons 1B</b>		\$35.50
200 Tons 2A		\$18.97
100 Tons R-4		\$25.86
100 Tons #1 Limestone		\$27.00

Brian McMurdy made a motion to award McClymonds the entire Stone Bid. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.

Gene Reeher would like the Supervisors to bid out the 2026 stone bid in the fall. He feels the township will then be able to have the awarded stone before the busy spring season.

Brian McMurdy would like to purchase pallet forks for the Skid loader. Fred and Gene have sets of forks and will bring over the forks to try out on the skid loader.

Fred Brezel asked Secretary Shari Kreutz to contact LTAP for further speed tests on Township roads. Currie and Zion Church Road in particular. Ms. Kreutz had contacted LTAP requesting speed tests for those roads.

Fred Brezel put on the agenda changing the speed limit on West Park Road.

Fred Brezel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 am. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.

Fred Brezel, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors

Shari Kreutz, Secretary

June 3, 2025